[bookmark: _Hlk74582593]LARGO AREA COMMUNITY COUNCIL DRAFT MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD ON ZOOM ON THE 17TH OF MAY 2021 AT 7.00PM

[bookmark: _Hlk72182829]Those present were, Chairman Peter Aitken, Mr Allan, Mrs Green, Mrs Aitken, Mr Fox, Mrs Brown and Mr Clark.  In attendance was Derek Paton, Thomas Bryan.
Apologies were received from Mrs Young, Mrs Low and Mrs Stewart.
Chairman’s Report
1.  In the past year the achievements have been as follow, a Corona Virus Team was set up,  Drew Morrison set up our virtual Zoom meetings which is shared between Largo Parish Church and Largo Area Coronavirus Response Team, the Community Magazine Largo Links is now up and running with an issue going out every three months, LACRT was set up providing a befriending service also providing grants allowing donations to Waid, Lundin Mill and Kirkton Primaries for books and equipment, the insurance company who insure the LACRT volunteers wanted to make a film to record what the team were doing – a copy will be available soon, Kites for Kids helped to give a bit of fun on the beach during lockdown and a helpline and funds for those in need during the pandemic.  Also being set up is a Community Response team for future emergencies, with volunteers being on standby.
2. Road Safety – The traffic light trial in the bad dip on Largo Road did not take place due to covid reducing the traffic.  This will be held over until the volume of traffic is more normal and a true test can be carried out.
3. Lundin Links Hotel continues to be a problem despite increased efforts to move things forward and encourage the owner to make the building safe, communication with Mr Punler continues to be exceedingly difficult.
4. Mr Allan continues to be a stalwart, working with Scottish Water to improve the water quality coming from the Temple Burn into the sea.
5. LACC has been represented on the Levenmouth Rail Project with the possibility of access to grant funding. 
6. The Rural Tourism Infrastructure Fund was established by the Scottish Government and is managed by VisitScotland on their behalf. It is designed to support collaborative projects that focus on improving the visitor experience in rural parts of Scotland that are facing immediate and damaging pressures on their infrastructure, or negative impacts on communities due to significant increases in visitor numbers.  The fund has £14 million to give out and Fife Council would have to make a bid on our behalf.  Possible ideas for this area might be a museum and improvements to the Temple Car Park.  Robbie Blyth for the Fife Coast and Countryside Trust and David Paterson our Area Services Manager are already helping. Mr Aitken will ask Mr Paterson about the bids.
7. Mr Allan has been attending consultation meetings of The Levenmouth Connectivity Project which aims to create an award-winning network of paths and cycle ways along a 5km stretch of the river, as well as creating around a further 20km stretch of paths which will weave through and between the local communities of Buckhaven, Methil, Methilhill, Leven and Windygates.  It was disappointing that more people from the areas included did not attend the meetings.
8. It was decided to move the Community Council bank account from the Royal Bank to Metro Bank to improve the level of service we get.  This took some time and a lot of work, thanks to Mr Clark and Mr Fox for their perseverance.  The Community Council are getting £1500 for switching. 
9. Thanks to all the members of the Community Council for all their hard work throughout the year.
Treasurers Report
Thanks to Mr Clark for preparing the accounts and Lennox Smith for Examining the accounts. It was decided to merge our two bank accounts during the year and £50 was donated to help with Largo Links, the community magazine.
The accounts were moved for approval by Mr Allan and seconded by Mrs Brown.  The Treasurers report was duly approved.
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LARGO AREA COMMUNITY COUNCIL DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 17TH OF MAY 2021 AT 7.20 PM WITH PARTICIPANTS ONLINE VIA ZOOM
[bookmark: _Hlk74582457]Those present were: Chairman Peter Aitken, Mr Allan, Mrs Green, Mrs Aitken, Mr Fox, Mrs Brown and Mr Clark.
In attendance was Drew Morrison who hosted the meeting, Derek Paton, Thomas Bryan and Councillor Davidson.
Apologies were received from Mrs Stewart, Mrs Young and Mrs Low.
There were no declarations of interest. 
This month’s meeting was using the Community Zoom platform shared between Largo Church, LACRT and Largo Community Council.
Additional Community Councillor
Due to an increase in population, we are now able to recruit an additional member of The Community Council, bringing our numbers to 12.  This was publicised in Largo Links and Mr Ken Barker of Castaway Lane, Lower Largo wishes to fill the post. He has been on a Community Council before moving to the area.  Mr Allan moved to approve the appointment and Mr Fox seconded it.  Everyone was in agreement and Mr Barker was duly appointed. Welcome to Ken.
Traffic Calming, Lundin Links
Eva Martinez from Fife Council’s Roads and Transportation sent the proposed plans for the Traffic Calming measures, however the deadline for the consultation was only two weeks and before the next Community Council meeting. Also, due to Covid we are unable to hold a consultation public meeting.  Mr Aitken wrote to Ms Martinez stating these points and asked that the deadline should be extended to the 28th of May or the 21st of June if necessary.   
Derek Paton and Thomas Bryan, both residents on Leven Road, were happy with the speed restrictions going from 30 mph down to 20 mph earlier than at present, they both also were in favour of speed cushions as opposed to build-outs, although Mr Bryan was of the opinion that two humps, one at the Montrave Hall and one at the 20 mph sign would be sufficient. 
Following further discussion which included a suggestion of a sign where the children would cross from the nursery in the Montrave Hall and a pedestrian crossing, also rumble strips at the village entrance and a crossroad sign west of the Old Manor.
Councillor Davidson summarised by saying there seemed to be a consensus on speed bumps, not so much for buildouts.  A 40mph is already planned for the road between Lundin Links and Leven. There is possibly no money for crossing but maybe keep in mind and keep options open.  He will report this back to the Lead Consultant on Transportation.   The plans will be pushed through with the time scale being this financial year, possibly before Christmas.
Mr Aitken will report the views of the meeting to Fife Council. 
Largo Road Crossing
There is still local demand for a pedestrian crossing on Largo Road and it is felt that the possibility of further development on Durham Wynd seems to strengthen the argument. 
Transportation have stated that the cost is prohibitive especially as there is nothing on other side except bus stops.
Largo Communities Together - Development Officer
LCT are applying for funding with a view to employing a Development Officer and are looking for our input – Can we use the help for grant applications e.g., the Rural Tourism Development Fund or possibly help with research when a big project happens e.g., housing development or other community initiatives.
Planning
Bowling Club – application to increase licencing hours on Sunday – No objection.
1 Pilmuir Road, Lundin Links – Proposed new build dwelling in existing house garden. This is a road safety issue, and it is felt that any vehicle should not be reversing onto a very narrow road with possibly no sightline.  The same representations as previously will be submitted.
The Aurrie Café, Lower Largo –  Mrs Green declared an interest as an adjoining proprietor. A residents meeting was held in the old Church to discuss any concerns over the plans to create a café/community hub.  The owners have been granted planning permission for the development, including tables and chairs on the pavement outside.  The main entrance will be moved to an enlarged doorway at the southeast corner of the building and a carryout hatch has been created in the window nearest the road.
Litter is a concern; however, it was pointed out that there are two bins in place and Mr Peacock who will be running the café is a member of The Wombles who regularly pick up litter around the village, also any carryout food will be put into carboard boxes with no plastic.  
The owners expressed dismay over the parking onto the pavement which sometimes is a necessity to get in or out of your car.  This is a problem which needs to be addressed, possibly with consultation with Fife Council.
The owners gave assurances that, although there will be functions in the building nothing will go on after ten o’clock at night and noise will be kept to a minimum.
It is hoped that the carry-out facility will be open at the beginning of July.  
Website Access
Unfortunately there are historical problems with the Community Council website which has not been kept up to date, nor serviced or well organised.  It has been suggested that we limit the amount of information on the site and then point people to where they can get further information.  Possibly Fife Council could provide some IT support.  Meanwhile if anyone has problems with accessibility, they should contact any Largo Area Community Council office bearers.
AOCB
Temple Car Park – It is hoped that the improvements will be carried out this summer, including a water refill station, which has to be a fountain and not a tap.
Scottish Water – Mr Allan has contacted SEPA who have been having problems with their IT, also there is a cost benefit analysis being carried out and a progress report would be helpful.
Serpentine Path – A site meeting was carried out with the Woodlands Trust to see if it would be possible to improve the muddy sections of the path through the Serpentine.  They agreed to include this as part of their management programme and will send us a report. 
Mr Wares, has asked if the VC recipient on the War Memorial could be researched and more information found as the community has already honoured the VC recipient in Upper Largo.  The request could be put into the Largo Links to see if anyone has any more information.
Temple Car Park Sign – Mr Stenson has asked that the broken sign pointing visitors to the Temple Carpark, be fixed before this years Arts Week. 
Meetings in Halls – There has been a request for the Community Council meetings to be held once again in our local halls, however Fife Council has stated that this will not be possible for some time yet. 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD AT 7.00PM ON THE 21ST OF JUNE 2021 ON ZOOM
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